
 

 

Children’s Services                                                              

 
Newchurch Community Primary School 
Glebeland 
Culcheth 
Warrington 
WA3 4DX 
 
Telephone: 01925 763427 
Fax: 01925 766045     
www.newchurchprimary.co.uk  
Email: newchurch_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk                      Headteacher: Mrs J Narraway 
 

13th December 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The Department for Education have announced that they are to continue to provide the holiday 
activities with food (HAF) programme funding to coordinate free holiday provision, including healthy 
food and enrichment activities. 
 
Children in Warrington, who are eligible for benefits-related free school meals or are vulnerable but not 
in receipt of free school meals could take part in the activities. The HAF programme for Warrington is 
inclusive and working parents can pay into certain HAF provisions.  There are different HAF provisions 
across Warrington from 20th December through to 6th January.  This link takes you directly to the list of 
activities on offer that are FREE: https://warringtonboroughcouncil.coordinate.cloud/  
 
You are able to book your child/children on to these provisions directly with the HAF provider or on the 
Warrington booking systems. Please see the following link: https://www.warrington.gov.uk/haf for 
details on how to book. 
 
Take care and please keep safe. 

Mrs Jayne Narraway 

Headteacher 

https://warringtonboroughcouncil.coordinate.cloud/
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/haf

